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April 10, 2020 
 
Dear Quest Families, 
 
I hope this letter finds your families healthy and staying safe!  I want to start by thanking 
you for your patience while we worked on creating a Continuity of Learning Plan for Quest.  
It was not a simple task.  As most of you are aware, Quest is on a trimester schedule 
versus a semester schedule.  With Quest being only 9 days into the third trimester, it was 
not feasible to finish classes like Fremont High School, which is on semesters and 
approximately halfway through their classes.   
 
On April 3, 2020, the Fremont Board of Education made the decision to allow all credit 
recovery courses for remainder of the 2019-2020 school year, which ends June 5, 2020, be 
issued credit after completing 50% of the course (equivalent to the amount of time the other 
students have completed)  
 
What this means to Quest students: 
 

 It allows all Quest students the ability to continue credit recovery courses 
 Quest students will be given the opportunity to complete up the six (6) Edgenuity 

courses until June 5, 2020 (equivalent to the 3 credits that they would earn if we 
were still on-site) 

 Credit will be issued once 50% of the class is completed with a grade of 70% or 
better.  

 Courses that are started but not finished by June 5, 2020 can be continued in the 
fall; however, 100% completion will be required. 

 Students may begin working on Edgenuity at any time.  Edgenuity is available 24 
hours a day/7 days a week. 

 Teacher Advisors will be facilitating the Edgenuity classes for their Advisory 
students.    

 Teacher Advisors will have “office hours” at least two times per week for two hours 
each time. 

 Teacher Advisors will check in weekly with each advisor student to provide 
additional support and resources. 

 
Mr. Miller and I tried contacting every Quest Family this week to determine internet and 
electronic device access; however, we had to leave messages at some homes.   
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During the week of April 13 -17: 
 

 If we have not already spoken with you regarding internet and electronic device 
access, please call me at 231-924-7441 or email tsanchez@fremont.net.  

 Students will be receiving through the mail a packet with additional instructions, staff 
contact information and other helpful resources.   

 Teacher advisors will be calling the students assigned to their advisory to check in 
and ask a few survey question to help us determine students’ individual needs. 

 
As additional support for our Quest students, Mrs. Wosinski will be available for Virtual 
“Resets”.  Please send her an email at dwosinski@fremont.net and she will set up a time to 
talk with you. 
 
A personal message to the Quest students – Don’t forget we are in this together!  While we 
may not be able to be together in person, our Quest staff misses you and thinks about you 
every day.  Take advantage of this credit recovery opportunity you are being provided.    
Please reach out if you have any needs or just need to talk.  You are not alone and I (we) 
love to hear from you even if it is just a hello, I am doing well! Remember to Stay Safe and 
Stay Home so we can get through this quarantine quicker! 
 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
 
 
Tracy Sanchez 
 Director 
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